
SBRC 

Meeting minutes  

January 19, 202u2 

Members present: 

John Tocci, John Heffernan, Phil Gonzalez, Steve Bilafer, Victor Hebert, Mayanne 
MacDonald Briggs 

Absent: Kevin Coughlin 

Members of School Administration present 

Superintendent Welch  

 

Meeting called to order at 7:02 PM 

No public comment 

Chair Tocci discussed final audit of ECEC under old business. MSBA sent a letter stating a 
total cost of $28,571,485 where Dedham paid $18,164,684 and MSBA contributed 
$10,406,774. 

Minutes from 10/26/21 were reviewed. John Heffernan made a motion to accept, 
seconded by John Tocci, unanimously voted. Minutes of 11/29/21 were reviewed, 
motion made by Phil Gonzalez, seconded by Victor Hebert, unanimously voted. 

Chair Tocci reviewed MSBA meeting on 12/21/21. It was very clear that MSBA will fund 
one school, not two.  Feasibility meeting will take place March 28, 2022. 

Superintendent Welch updated the committee on Town-wide PTO meetings how he has 
been informing the PTOs of both MSBA and SBRC updates. Superintendent will begin 
work on the Statements of Interest for both the Greenlodge and Riverdale Elementary 
Schools. 

Chair Tocci asked if we should begin community forums now or wait until feasibility has 
begun.  Meetings would most likely begin in the fall of 2022. 

Mr. Bilafer, Mr. Heffernan and Mr. Hebert discussed how to educate the town on MSBA 
procedures.  

New Business: 



Next meeting February 15, 2022 at 7 PM 

 

At 8:15 PM, Mr. Hebert motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Gonzalez, 

voted unanimously.  


